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Las Positas College
College Enrollment Management Committee

(Approved) MINUTES

August 24, 2007

Room 2205, 12:30 p.m.
Present:  
K. Ankoviak, J. Baker, N. Ely, B. Hagopian, L. Jones, M. Konrad, B. Kratochvil, 



P. Luster, M. Maloney, P. Manwell, J. Morris, T. Orf, S. Rodriguez, M. Sato 


(Chair)
Absent: 
 A. Machamer

Guest: 

 G. Daubenmire

1.
Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 12:35 p.m.

2.
Approval of Agenda


Mike recognized the new faces to the committee: Thomas Orf, Marge Maloney, and 
Brian Hagopian, who will be substituting for Birgitte Ryslinge.  Agenda was highlighted 
and set.

3.
Approval of Minutes


Mike asked for approval of the May 11, 2007 minutes.  Laurel reported the following 
corrections for item #4, DEMC/Enrollment Report:

1.
The FTES target of 7100 as noted in the footnote should be changed to 7001 
FTES.  Martha provided clarification and noted initially this projection was 
reported by Karen to be 7200 FTES.  It was later corrected down (to 7100) by 
Karen upon review of the draft minutes.  

2.
483 WSCH should be changed to 480 with a statement indicating this includes 
non-credit.    

MSC (Manwell/Luster) to approve the minutes with corrections and notes as 
highlighted, with a possibility of future notes being added.  Approved with one 
abstention.

It was reported that LPC did receive a 3 FTEF adjustments out of the initial 12, as 
reported at the last meeting.  

4.
Fall Agenda Notes


Mike provided a Fall 2007 draft outline agenda document for review.  There have been 
no significant changes made to the agenda since May.  It was requested committee 
members look it over and let Mike know if there are any changes.  
5.
Enrollment Reports

Mike provided a 2006/07 Discipline Plan report which reflected summer, fall, and spring 
projections in comparison to the actual numbers for the same time period.  Projected 


total FTES was 6857.2 while the actual was 6313, which equates to an 8 percent 
difference.   With this information the 2007/08 FTES projection is 6650 (7228 less the 

8%).  The figure (6650) does not include non-credit (estimated to be approximately 300-
350 FTES), or the amount anticipated for the Carpenters Apprenticeship (+66), and the 
Academy (+60).   It was clarified that none of the numbers 
on the document include 


non-credit.  Laurel pointed out that past process has been 
to schedule more (2 to 3 
percent) to make growth.  She is not certain this is something we should continue to do.  
An additional report provided an enrollment summary for 2002-2007 for summer, fall, and spring and highlighted various enrollment patterns.  After review and discussion it was noted that ideally we should be striving to have parallel movement between the FTEF and FTES numbers.  For example, in 2005 FTEF was 170, percent change (from previous year) 6.3, FTES 2537, percent change 2.3; however, in spring 2007, FTEF was 191, percent change was 5.5, FTES 2823, percent change 5.5.  It was requested Mike update the report with fall 2007 numbers for the next meeting to be able to provide for more accurate comparison.  Upon additional review of the data, several items of interest were highlighted:

1. In 2006/07 growth appeared to be experienced in a sustainable way.

2. Overall comparisons between 2003 and 2007 indicate FTES is back up again to what it was at the beginning of 2003, prior to cuts that were made.
3. Pam and Sylvia reported that headcounts are jumping up dramatically now that the semester has started.  

4. Growth versus productivity debate.  There was an inquiry about who makes the determination as to which one is pursued.  It is believed to be the District Enrollment Management Committee (DEMC).  Everyone was reminded about the difficulties trying to go for both.  The timing of the allocation we receive from the DEMC for discipline planning was of concern.  It is the hope of this committee that allocations can be determined and provided for earlier in the beginning of the semester, as this will allow for the discipline planning process to move forward in a more thorough and expedient manner.  Also, once which one (growth or productivity) is known to plan for, it can be communicated to faculty, who can then incorporate it within their discipline plans appropriately.    
In conclusion, Dr. Jones spoke briefly about the passage of the state budget.   Now that it has passed, planning can begin for 2008/09.  More information will be forthcoming from the District level at some point.   It is important for our planning purposes that we get a “sense” from the District of where we are currently.  Chabot’s current enrollment numbers look positive, and at their current rate, they should be able to hit their targets.  Regarding Weekend College; enrollments are not good at this time.  It is hoped this committee can take a look at this to see what improvements can be implemented to increase enrollments in the program.  
6.
2008/09 Discipline Plan Process and Calendar

Mike noted it is time to start thinking about the discipline plan process and guidelines.  
A draft planning calendar was distributed. The proposed timeline was outlined as 
follows:
1. September 14: draft discipline plan guidelines

2. October 5:  discipline plan guidelines distributed

3. November 2:  discipline plan presentations by divisions

4. November 9:  discipline presentations by divisions
5. November 16:  discipline plan analysis and adjustments

6. December 7:  discipline plan recommendation

It was reported this will be the tentative committee meeting schedule for the fall as well.   A suggestion was made that more time may be needed for analysis of the plans, which may require the addition of a meeting date in December.   Mike indicated adjustments could be made as necessary.  Due to possible conflicts with District meetings, it was decided the meeting time on September 14 and November 9 would be changed from 12:30 to 12:00 p.m.  

Dr. Jones spoke briefly about possible changes/adjustments in the discipline plan 
process; specifically, regarding budget analysis and being able to account for “real 
dollars” being 
spent.  She would like to start calculating the true cost of teaching 
courses, especially as it pertains to adjunct faculty overload.  There is a potential 
problem in the formula for accurately calculating this. It was emphasized this is not 
meant to alarm faculty, and it doesn’t pertain to full-time faculty overload; but rather the 
committee is attempting to determine if we are really getting our fair share of the 
resources. The goal would be to compile this data in-house and present it to the 
District.  It will give the District a better understanding of “true FTEF” cost.  Since 
LPC 
picked up enrollments last year, it would greatly assist in ascertaining whether or not 
we were properly reimbursed and what our 
“true value” is.  It was 
suggested it might be 
easier to harvest and 
consolidate the data separately rather than try to incorporate it into 
the discipline plans. Ultimately, the question
arose whether or not we can 
continue

to afford to plan for the additional 2-3% over on growth we have been doing.  Dr. 
Ankoviak highlighted several concerns pertaining to potential faculty perceptions and 
misconceptions, which are likely to surface with any such request and/or change.  It was 
emphasized that communication would be extremely important.  

Dr. Jones requested the idea be communicated amongst faculty/staff in an effort to 
minimize concern.  Mike touched upon the most recent discipline plan allocation process 
and previous guidelines.  He proposed it might be a good idea to try an allocation 
process model which includes a small amount of CEMC guidance; then programs 
can work out how they would want to use their allocation.  Pam spoke briefly about the 
possibility of adding curriculum variety back into programs and “filling in around the 
edges.”  The entrepreneurial ability is an idea that should be promoted for faculty.  She 
continued by talking about the importance of taking a real hard look at success data, 
how we keep students, and get them to enroll in more than one class.  Mike noted he will 
contact the DEMC to ascertain when we get our allocation, and move forward once he 
gets a response.  Dr. Ankoviak requested the discipline plan Excel spreadsheet(s) be 
updated along with possibly adding color.  In conclusion, Martha reminded everyone that 
the Academic Services divisional organization coding is changing.  It is not yet known 
whether the Enrollment Management tool will be able to keep up and reflect changes 
without some attention.  The bottom line numbers should be fine, but some tweaking 
may be necessary should errors occur.  
7.
Division focus on Compressed Calendar

Mike asked the deans to solicit feedback from faculty regarding potential impactions to 
their programs and to gauge overall sentiment about a compressed calendar.  It was 
suggested that other educational institutional models be looked at.  One idea was 
the Academic Senate could relay information/feedback to divisions in an effort to keep 
simultaneous processes/information in motion.  Mike indicated the purpose of this 


discussion was for gathering information only, and made it clear the CEMC has not 
made a determination one way or the other.
8.
Good of the Order


No Report.

9.
Adjournment


The meeting adjourned at 2:00 p.m.
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